Minutes
Bid Opening
New Fire Apparatus
June 8, 2012

The Bid Opening began at 10:00 a.m. Present were Mr. Charles Catania, Sr., P.E., and Mrs.
Shirley Purcival, Borough Manager along with Dan Smith, Fire Chief of Upland Fire Company
and a representative from Foley Fire Apparatus.

Mr. Charles Catania announced there is a bid bond in the amount of 10% of the bid. This bid is
from Foley Fire Apparatus in New Jersey. The amount of the bid was $604,999.00. This bid
amount did not include state, federal or local taxes.

M. Catania noted Foley was the only bid he received. This bid will be referred to the proper
committee for study, evaluation and action. The bidder will be so advised. Mr. Catania thanked

everyone for taking part in the bid proposal.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:03 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley Purcival
Borough Manager

Shannon Strigle
Recording Secretary



